JOINT MEETING - OCTOBER MINI-SESSION

VETERANS AFFAIRS SUBCOMMITTEE/GENERAL LEGISLATION HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION/APPROPRIATIONS

MINUTES

Representative Andy Steensma, Chairman of the Veterans Affairs Subcommittee to the General Legislation, Veterans Affairs and Gaming Committee, and Representative Lee Greenfield, Chairman of the Health and Human Service Division of the Appropriations Committee, called the joint meeting to order at 9:50 a.m., Wednesday, October 18, 1989, in the Luverne High School Little Theatre, Luverne, Minnesota.

The clerk noted roll.

Members present:

Steensma, Chair Bertram Boo Frederick Greenfield, Chair Forsythe

Members excused:

Kinkel Kostohryz McDonald McEachern Milbert Quinn Anderson, G.
Anderson, R.
Clark
Gruenes
Jennings
Murphy
Pugh
Rodosovich
Segal
Stanius

Persons testifying in favor of the Luverne site were:

Eddie Deutch, Korean War Veteran, Luverne Ron Halverson, Architect, Marshall Gerald Karl, Administrator, Community Hospital in Luverne

Other persons testifying before the committee were:

Terry Bock, Director, Management Analysis Division
Department of Administration
Richard Zierdt, Executive Director - Veterans Home Board
Pam Barrows, Board Member
Steve Perkins, City Administrator
Mayor Gordon
Bill Gregg, Commissioner - Department of Veterans Affairs

Chairman Steensma adjourned the meeting at 11:40 a.m.

ANDY STEENSMA, CO-CHAIR

LEE GREENFIELD, CO-CHAIR

Marree Boland, Clerk